Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes

January  23, 2014

Meeting was called to order by Vic at 1:00 p.m.

Those present were:  Grace Aquino, Francis Cartwright, Judy Edmond, Kaye Eibeck, Vic Fragnito, Pat Golic, Russ Henzel, Shirley Krieger, Dawn Orgill, Barbara Rippstein, and Ed Taschner

Our next meeting will be Friday, February 21 at 1:00 p.m. at Barro’s Pizza, 7th Street and Coral Gables, 15440 N. 7th St., Phoenix.

A quorum was present.

A motion to approve the December meeting minutes was made and board members present agreed.

Treasurer’s Report
Francis gave his report showing our losses.  We are $448 in the black.  Kaye moved to accept the report and Pat seconded.

Programs and Event Status

Day at the Races - 25 signed up  Russ asked to send out an email blog for more reservations.  Cut off for reservations is February 3.

Butterfly Trip - Tuesday, March 4.  Kaye reported that 22 people have signed up and the cut-off date is February 17.

Spring Picnic/Annual Meeting —change of locations from Sahuaro Park to Rio Vista Park.

  The Board is to bring wrapped or gift bag prizes to be given out.  There will be a 50/25/25 Split the Pot as well as a game for all the attendees.  We will rent a microphone for the       occasion.  Shirley will spend $30.00 of Club money for several gifts.

  Pat mentioned that we only have one coffee pot and it only makes 42 cups, so we need another pot.  She will use Club monies to get another one.

  Pat and Judy will buy ham for the picnic and Russ and Jim will slice it and serve it.

Christmas Dinner — Shirley and Barbara will be co-hosting it.

The ballots for new officers will be sent out in The Bridge in March and counted in April at the Annual Meeting.  Francis was elected to be the Vote Counter.  There will be extra ballots at the Annual Meeting for those who didn’t send theirs in.

Bylaws
There were several amendments to the Bylaws presented at the meeting by Judy Edmond and Shirley Krieger.  Francis voted to approve the amendments and Kaye seconded.

It was stated that we should publish them in February, send out the ballots in March and count them in April.

New Business

There was discussion as to what “mail” meant and could it be also e-mail or fax?

Dues — It was decided for Vic to put in his next President’s Perspective about the need to raise the dues.

Logo for The Bridge.  Gracie suggested that she put a bridge clip art at the top of The Bridge that would be there permanently for each newsletter.  The Board agreed.

Scholarships — Dawn Orgill is now in charge of Scholarships and she told the Board that the University of Arizona is making the scholarship applicants update their profile to show they have a family member in Honeywell.  Ed has asked Honeywell for an increase in scholarship funding.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Judy A. Edmond, Secretary protem
